

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 4th September 2018 at The Pendle Room, St Nicholas Church at 7pm

Members Present Councillor A Haworth in the chair
 Councillor J Shorter
 Councillor S Clarke
 Councillor I Jackson
 Councillor H Spry
 Councillor K Marks

Also present – County Councillor A Atkinson & 1 member of public,

1. **Apologies** for Absence – Councillor P Newmark, Councillor R Newmark
2. **Declarations of Members Interest of items on the Agenda** - None
3. **Public Participation** : .Resident complaints about young people playing football on Crowtrees Road
4. **Minutes of meeting held 5th June 2018**

RESOLVED Minutes approved & signed

Query – LCC response re danger at junction of Whalley Road with A671. No response to date
 Cty Clr A Atkinson will discuss with Traffic engineer

5. **Accounts for payment**

RESOLVED the accounts for payment be approved as per schedule

6. **Planning Applications** -

Application 3/2018/738 Prior notification Change of use B1A Office to C3 residential at Falcon House, Whalley Road

RESOLVED No Objections

To receive recommendations on the following applications

Application 3/2018/0459 Proposed conversion of existing agricultural buildings to form a holiday let. At The Old Reservoir Simonstone Road

RESOLVED this council recommend **No Objections** providing sewage provision and the splay of the junction to the highway are adequate

- 6b. **Updates on previous Applications**

Stubbins Lane Old Printworks RVBC building Inspector checking compliance to approved application.

Victoria Mill – RVBC planning committee will make a decision at its meeting on 6th September

7. **Consideration was given to the Playground inspection report**

The Lengthsman will be asked to carry out maintenance as recommended.

8. **Consideration was given to purchase of more planters for the Village**

Suggestions included Barrell planters either side of seat at Bull Bridge, Planters on wall at Watt Street and planters on Pendels St East. To be discussed at the Budget meeting.

Bulb planting –RVBC to be asked for bulbs

9. **Conation was given to signage re. Litter on car park at Clitheroe Road**
RVBC will be asked to consider
10. **Consideration was given to attendance at workshops – Chairmanship -11th October 7-9pm**
Finance 15th November 7-9pm both at Howick House, Penwortham
No one will attend
11. **FOR INFORMATION ONLY**
- Playground Report** – Clr J Shorter reported no issues with play equipment . Commented upon the pathway surface along the brookside path on the Lower Holme field
- Borough Councillors Report** –No report
- LALC-** Clr J Shorter reported
Concerns raised about loss of trade by business due to A59 major roadworks
A BT problem at Mellor revealed rural aeas are not a priority for BT
GDPR – to comply councils could consider parish council email address for all councllors
12. **Date & Time of Next meeting** –Tuesday 2nd October 2018 at 7pm in the Pendle Room at St Nicholas Church .